TRI-COUNTY CONEWAGO CREEK ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP MEETING FEBRUARY 23, 2011

MINUTES

I. Welcome and Call to Order

Attending: Larry Coble, Ben Simmons, Rich Browell, Lindy Grubb, Duane Finley, Logan Finley, Dennis Coffman, Mike McKinne, Matt Royer, Ron Laughlin, Matt Kofroth, John Hertzler, Linda McKinne

II. Financial Report

No report; Treasurer not present

III. Election of Officers

Stephanie Eisenbise, Matt Royer and Hal Royer were all re-elected to the Board.

Officer elections were held and the following were elected: Stephanie Eisenbise, President Larry Coble, Vice-President Hal Royer, Treasurer

IV. Grant Updates

Hershey Meadows 319 Grant

The buffer will be planted this spring. We should also think about developing a basic cutting schedule for the farmer who takes hay from the property, to maximize wildlife habitat. Talk to Mark Roberts about a preferred management plan. Also talk to Ken Gall about posting it as a "propogation area"

New 319 Grant

Work has not yet started on this. Will fund work at Old Hershey Road and Davis sites, working with USFWS again.

V. Conewago Initiative Update

Initiative is sponsoring a pond workshop on March 19 at Londonderry Township Building. Fish shocking Yeager pond is scheduled. Much work being done by ag partners.

VI. Aberdeen Mills Earth Day April 30, 2011

Neales will again host this event. They would like to do it on April 30. We can follow format followed in previous years.

VII. Other Priorities for 2011

Group discussed other priorities for the coming year. Suggestions included looking into temperature probes at Colebrook to assess trout habitat potential of headwaters.

VIII. Next Meeting

March 30 at 7:00 pm, Conewago Township Building

Tri-County Conewago Creek Association

Board of Directors and Officers

2011

| Name (Officer) | Term Expires | - |
|---------------------------------|--------------|---|
| Stephanie Eisenbise (President) | 2013 | |
| Matt Royer | 2013 | |
| Hal Royer (Treasurer) | 2013 | |
| Ben Simmons | 2012 | |
| Mike McKinne | 2012 | |
| Tom Murray | 2012 | |
| John Hertzler | 2012 | |
| Bob Censier | 2011 | |
| Larry Coble (Vice President) | 2011 | |